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Minutes of January 21, 2020 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic and given the current prohibitions on gatherings imposed by Governor Baker’s March 23, 2020 “Order Assuring Continued Operation of Essential Services in the Commonwealth, Closing Workplaces, and Prohibiting Gatherings of More than 10 People,” this public hearing was conducted virtually, as allowed by Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 “Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §20.

The following Commissioners were present:
Michelle Kayserman, Chair 
Stephanie Radner, Vice Chair
Eliot Foulds, Clerk
Bob Holmes
Leigh Hafrey
Nick Garlick
Nathan Gauthier

The following staff were also present:
Elissa Brown, Agent

The following Commissioners were absent:  
Sean Hanley, Alternate 

The following Applicants and/or Representatives were present: 
John Glossa , Glossa Engineering Representative  - 7 Schoolmaster lane
Jay Bullens, Applicant-7 Schoolmaster Lane
Karon Skinner - Representative-7 Schoolmaster Lane 
Rob Truax, GLM Engineering – Representative - 80 Bridge Street
Regan Andreola, Beals and Thomas – Representative – 214 Lowder Street
Andrew Gorman, Beals and Thomas – Representative – 214 Lowder Street
John Joyce, Applicant – 214 Lowder Street

Commissioner Kayserman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in accordance with the Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40, the Dedham Wetlands Bylaw, and the Dedham Stormwater Management Bylaw. 

1. Staffing Changes – Agent Brown notified the Commission that she was reducing her hours from 24 hours/week to 20 hours/week and that Renee was no longer with the Conservation Department. Agent Brown  has requested that the position previously held be Renee be changed from an Admin to an Assistant Conservation Agent.  
2. Draft 2021 Stormwater Regulations Revision – Agent Brown presented the following draft revisions to the Stormwater Regulations:
[bookmark: _Hlk61424841]
Fees: The Conservation Commission, Stormwater Officer or its designee shall obtain with each submission an Application fee to be collected at the time of Application according to the Fee Schedule below.  After-the-fact Applications shall submit fees at triple the rate set in the Fee Schedule.
1. Minor Stormwater Management Permit: $100

2. Major Stormwater Management Permit:
a) New Single Family Homes and Residential Additions more than 2,000 sf:  $300
b) Multi Family Development:  $300/residential unit
c) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing <10,00 sf of Disturbance: $500
d) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing >10,00 sf of Disturbance but <1 acre:  $1,000
e) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing > 1acre of Disturbance: $1,000/acre plus an additional $1,000 for any additional portion 

3. Request for Certificate of Compliance:  
a) New Single Family Homes and Residential Additions >2,000 sf: $50
b) Multi-Family Development:  
i. Partial:   $50/residential unit
ii. Final:     $100
c) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing <10,00 sf of Disturbance: $100
d) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing >10,00 sf of Disturbance but <1 acre:  $250
e) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing > 1acre of Disturbance: $500 

4. Permit Extension Request: 
a) New Single Family Homes and Residential Additions > 2,000 sf: $50
b) Multi-family Residential:  $100
c) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing <1 acre:  $100
d) Commercial, Institutional, Manufacturing >1 acre:  $300

The Commission discussed the possibility of folding Certificate of Compliance fees into the application. They also recommended lowering the limit for small commercial, institutional and manufacturing projects from 10,000 sf to 5,000 sf.  Agent Brown stated that she would review and post a public hearing for the next meeting date.
3. 
4. Applications Previously Opened to be Discussed Tonight
3.1	80 Bridge Street – DEP #141-0572/MSMP 2020- – Commercial Redevelopment – 
Owner: Chris Kostiopoulos			Representative: Joyce Hastings, GLM Engineering

Mr. Truax reported that they had met with the peer reviewer, but had not yet received comments, which they were waiting for prior to revising plans. 

Ms. Kayserman moved to continue to February 18, 2021.  Mr. Gauthier seconded.  Mr. Hafrey, Gauthier, Garlick, Holmes, and Ms. Kayserman and Radner approved. 

3.3	7 Schoolmaster Lane - DEP #141-0578, MSMP 2020-22-  AFTER-THE-FACT restoration of disturbed BZ, new driveway 
Owner/Applicant: Jay Bullens        	Representative: Karon Catrone and John Glossa, Glossa Eng.

Mr. Glossa reported that the new  driveway proposed did encroach upon the Undisturbed Buffer Area (UBA) and verbally requested a waiver for work within the UBA and also a waiver from drainage design standards because he has determined that rain gardens would not capture enough water to meet standards.  

The Commission discussed the proposed catch basins at the end of the driveway and associated piping, and their ability to sufficiently capture and convey stormwater to a treatment BMP.  Ms. Kayserman explained that unpermitted work had already been done in the UBA and that the NOI must include a proposal to restore that area. She also stated that any work in the UBA, including drainage, was highly discouraged.  The Commissioners noted that there were already two existing driveways on the site. Mr. Gauthier stated that he was not aware of any hardship on the site that justified a waiver for work in the UBA.  

Mr. Bullens stated that he was trying to improve runoff into Schoolmaster Lane.  Mr. Glossa acknowledged that the landscaping plan submitted was insufficient and that a landscape architect would be employed to draft a detailed restoration plan.   He will prepare a plan that shows no work in the UBA and  restoration of all unpermitted work in the Buffer Zone.

Ms. Kayserman moved to continue to February 18, 2021.  Mr. Hafrey seconded.  Mr. Hafrey, Gauthier, Garlick, Holmes, and Ms. Kayserman and Radner approved. 

3.4 43 Meadowbrook Road – NOI - DEP #141-0581 – Dam Maintenance
Owner/Applicant: Mike Fitzgerald, MIT Endicott House	Representative: Matt Watsky      
Agent Brown informed the Commission that the applicant has proposed a revision to the NOI that sediment removal in the pond was no longer included in the NOI. The proposed changes, which will be on the next agenda, are limited to removal of vegetation from the spillway, removal of a portion of a fallen tree from the access path sufficient to allow access, and, if permission from the abutting property owner is obtained, removal of one tree near the spillway entrance.

Ms. Kayserman moved to continue to February 4, 2021.  Ms. Radner seconded.  Mr. Hafrey, Gauthier, Garlick, Holmes, and Ms. Kayserman and Radner approved. 

4.	New Applications 
4.1 214 Lowder Street – DEP #141-XXX/MSMP 2021-01  – Planned Residential Development – 
Owner:  Jack Connors, Wight Pond II	Applicant: John Joyce, Old Grove Partners	
Representative:  Regan Harrold, Beals & Thomas  	

Ms, Andreola described the proposed Planned Residential Development.  She reminded the Commission that an ORAD had been issued last year.  Since that time, the applicant has reviewed  two potential vernal pools (coming to the conclusion that one was certifiable), conducted a tree inventory, and conducted a wildlife study.  She described the wetlands impacts associated with the proposed project, clarifying that all were associated with widening of the existing access road culvert.  The proposed new culvert was designed to meet MA Stream Crossing standards.  No work is proposed in the UBA, except at the crossing.

MS. Kayserman requested $5,000 for peer review of the wetlands and stormwater.  

Steven Borth, 151 Stoney Lea, expressed his concern about the open space described in the NOI.  
Scheduling a site visit was discussed but deferred to the next meeting. Ms. Radner expressed her interest in walking the property to observe the wetlands, flora and habitats on the property.. Mr. Joyce welcomed her and any others at the property and asked that they just notify the Joyces of their presence when they arrive on site. 

Ms. Kayserman moved to continue to February 4, 2021.  Mr. Gauthier seconded.  Mr. Hafrey, Gauthier, Garlick, Holmes, and Ms. Kayserman and Radner approved. 

5. Minutes – The minutes of 10/15/20; 11/5/20 and 12/3/20 were approved with revisions. 

6. Agents Report
Agent Brown described the work proposed by Dedham Westwood Water District near the Wigwam Brook culvert on Eastern Avenue.  The Commission expressed concern about dewatering procedures, the schedule of operations,  and having a list emergency contacts  and recommended that DWWD submit an NOI for the work.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:51 pm.  
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